The Board received notice from Dr. Dale Clinton, Secretary to the Joint Health Board, that a meeting of the Board was not held in October due to the lack of a quorum.

The Board noted receipt of a copy of a letter from Engineer Sanderson to Mr. Dick McClanathan, Planning Director, that performance bonds to require lot pinning shall be computed on the basis of \$75 per lot for the residential sub-divisions and \$100 per lot for industrial/commercial developments in Douglas

The Board noted receipt of the Hovember rent payment in the amount of \$70 on the property at 1145 Rhode Island.

lagre Plaga

The Board noted receipt from the State Board of Tax Appeals of an Order of the Matter of the Tax Appeal of Hope Plaza Apartments, Inc. The Order indicates that the Board has adopted a stipulated settlement in the above-mentioned appeal, said stipulation having been signed by Daniel A. Young, Counselor for the Board of Douglas County Commissioners, and by Fred N. Six, Attorney for the appellant.

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Thursday, November 2, 1972

ATTEST:

D. E. Mathis D. E. Mathia

County Clerk

Mhur

November 2, 1972

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of November 1, 1972.

Engineer Sanderson discussed with the Board the availability of maps of Douglas County delineating in detail all roads in Douglas County. Engineer Sanderson informed the Board that his office could make available to the public a 82" x 11" map free of charge to all persons of the county who would request such maps. Larger maps in various sizes are available upon request at a nominal charge.

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Monday, November 6, 1972.

D. E. Mathia

County Clerk

November 6, 1972

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of November 2, 1972.

Comm. Ordera *1027 + 1028

The Board approved Commissioners Cancellation Order No. 1027 and 1028. Orders are on file in the office of the County Clerk.

Transfer! Exther Zucker

Edythe Norman, Treasurer, advised the Board that Esther Tucker, previously employed in the office of the County Clerk, had transferred to her office on November 2, 1972 as clerk-typist at a salary of \$365 per month.

Jail Inspection

The Board noted receipt from District Judge Frank Gray and County Attorney Mike Elwell of a jail inspection report setting out the condition of the Douglas County jail as of October 31, 1972. The report indicates that with due allowance for age the jail is sufficient for the safekeeping of the prisoners and the accommodations and health of prisoners. The report in dicates the need of some minor repairs. The final statement of the report recites that with due allowance for the age of the facilities, the jail appears to be as efficient as such facilities will permit.

The Board noted receipt of a telegram from the office of U. S. Senator James B. Pearson directed to Civil Defense Director Belote to the effect that his office had been informed by the Department of Defense that a grant in the amount of \$32,211.75 had been awarded to Douglas County. This grant provides funds for the procurement and installation of fifteen warning sirens in the cities within Douglas County. The State Office of Civil Defense has confirmed the approval of this grant request.

Dr. Ray Baker, Health Officer of the Topeka-Shawnee Health Department,